
 

 

 

 

 

               19th December, 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My Dear LSPS Students, 

 

  
 

A number of external competitions have resumed and our students have taken part in many 

events. We are so proud of their achievements and appreciate all the hard work they have 

put in. We would like to thank all the teachers, the coaches/conductors and parents who 

have supported the boys. Congratulations and keep up the Lasallian spirit!  

Congratulations to the Music Department 

They also were the Grand Champion at the 

HK Youth Music Interflow - Symphonic 

Band Contest (Primary School Group) on 

10th December, 2022. Excellent! 

 
The Senior Band won the Gold Award at the 

HK Youth Music Interflow-Symphonic Band 

Competition on 6th December, 2022. Hurray! 



 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Chinese Orchestra won the Gold Award at the HK Youth Music Interflow- 

Chinese Orchestra Competition on 29th November, 2022. Marvellous! 

The Chinese Drum Team took part in the 18th HK Synergy 24 Drum Competition 29th 

October, 2022 and were the First Runner-up. Yipee! 

The Senior String Orchestra won the Gold Award at the HK Youth Music 

Interflow- String Orchestra Competition on 13th December, 2022. Spectacular! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the PE Department

Our Athletics Team also took part in the Kowloon North Inter-School Athletics 

Competition on 7th December, 2022 and the results were as follows: 

 Grade A: Champion 

 Grades B & C: First Runner-up 

 6A Wong Lok Man broke the 60m competition record. 

Hip hip hooray! 

 

Our Swimming Team took part in the Kowloon North Inter- School Swimming Competition on 

12th October, 2022. The results were as follows: 

 Boys Grade A：Overall Champion 

 Boy Grade B： Overall Champion 

 Boy Grade C： Overall First Runner-up 

Well Done! 

 
Our School Athletics Team took part in the 

Watsons Athletic Club Annual Challenge 

2022 on 2nd October in the U12 Boys 4X 

100 Relay and were the Champions and 

broke the competition’s record.   

 

Wong Lok Man (6A) took part in the U12 

Boys 60m in the above competition and was 

the Champion. He achieved ‘The Most 

Valued Player’ and broke the competition’s 

record. Spectacular! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Badminton Team member 6A Ku Cheuk Fung 

took part in the All Hong Kong Schools Jing 

Ying Badminton Tournament 2022-2023 on 

2nd December, 2022 and was the First 

Runner-up in Boys' Singles. Fantastic!  

 

 

Our School Squash Team took part in the 

All HK Inter-Primary School Squash 

Competition across several dates in 

October 2022 and the results were as 

follows:  

Boys Grade A: 6E Wong Ho Kiu - Champion   

Boys Grade A: Overall First Runner-up 

Good job! 

Our Football Team took part in the Kowloon North Inter-School Football Competition 

on 17th November, 2022 and were the First Runner-up! Bravo! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Other Awards

Members of our IT Team took part in the Swift 

Coding Club Competition and won the Bronze 

Award. They were given a chance to share their 

work during the Learning & Teaching Expo on 7th 

December, 2022. Well done! 

Grasshopper and Cub Scouts received the Distinguished Group 

Award in the HK Scout Rally on 27th November, 2022. 

Congratulations to the 17th Kowloon (La Salle) Group. Hurray! 

 

Our Visual Arts Team took part in 

the “徐悲鴻盃國際青少年兒童美術比賽” 

and achieved the Gold Award. Some 

of the students' artwork have been 

sent to Beijing for national selection. 

Marvellous! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

La Salle College 90th Anniversary Celebrations

Here are some snapshots of a few anniversary events held by La Salle 

College. More information of these events can be found on their 

website https://sites.google.com/lasalle.edu.hk/lsc90th/90th-events.



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1st Term Lasallian Gentlemen 

2A Lee Hong Shing Micah 

2B Chan Wang Yiu Alistair 

2C Wong King Hei Aden 

2D Chang Hon Kit Jacky 

2E So Hon Ting Hayden 

2F Tse Shing Lam Lester 

1A Madar Aidan Solomon 

1B Choi Tsz Nok  

1C Lau Chun Wai Jake 

1D Cheng Yi Hang Ian 

1E Lau Tsz Yui Jasper 

1F Ma Kai Yiu Lennon 

Every term, class teachers nominate a student from their class to receive the Lasallian 

Gentleman Award. They all embody Lasallian values and are true gentlemen in their 

deeds, thoughts and manners. Congratulations to all the recipients in the first term.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6A Wong Ao Young 

6B Lam Yik Chun 

6C Poon Austin Irvin 

6D Liu Lok Ming 

6E Chan Shun Chi 

6F Lee Alfred 

 

5A Chak Cheuk Lam Tyler  

5B Tsang Lap Yan 

5C Ip Chak Hei Lincoln  

5D Ko Cheuk Kiu Alvin 

5E Yuen Yik Kwan Ivan 

5F Wong Chun Chit 

3A Wong Sze Chai  

3B Chan Wan Yui  

3C Cheng Chi Shing  

3D Law Tsz Ching  

3E Tang Chun Ki Joaquin 

3F Lau Long Hei Ziv 

4A Wong Bernard 

4B Cheuk Yin Tung Clement  

4C Chow Cheuk Man Avan 

4D Chan Chun Kei Kayden 

4E Hsieh Pak Hei Marcus 

4F Chan Pak Yin Jevan  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

Congratulations to all our students who received awards on our annual Speech Day 

which was held on 25th November, 2022. Br. Angelo Paolo S. Mata FSC, Brother 

Animator, was the Guest of Honour.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

Father Paul Chung delivered the Liturgy for our students. The Chinese Orchestra 

performed several Christmas carols. Their performance was spectacular. We all sang 

the school song together at the end. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas is a time of spiritual reflection on the 

important foundations of the Christian faith. It’s also a 

celebration. It’s when Christians celebrate God’s love for 

the world through the birth of the Christ child: Jesus. 

The Bible tells of his birth hundreds of years before, 

fulfilling prophecies. 

 

Most Christmas traditions vary in significance and 

symbolic meaning. For example, we exchange gifts 

because God sent us the most precious gift: his only Son. 

Also, three wise men visited Jesus and brought gifts as 

well. A poem titled ‘A Visit from St. Nicholas’ penned in 

1822 popularized the tradition of exchanging gifts, too. 

 

The Senior Band gave us a spectacular performance. Bravo! We also thoroughly enjoyed 

the play put on by our students called ‘St. Nicholas and Santa Claus’. Look at the two 

Santa Clauses paying a visit to LSPS. We also enjoyed the Christmas carols performed by 

some P.4-6 students and Choir members.

https://www.christianity.com/bible/bible-verses-about-love-24
https://www.christianity.com/wiki/christian-terms/what-is-prophecy-meaning-of-prophesy.html


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

We would like to thank all our parent helpers who helped decorate the campus. The 

decorations and festive lights bring cheer to us all. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. John Baptist de la Salle,  

Pray for us.  

Live Jesus in our hearts,  

Forever! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


